From: Eisenbart, Matthew 
Sent: Thursday, December 22, 2016 12:34 PM
To: Berlin, Steve
Cc: Hernandez, Jason; Mell, Deborah
Subject: Christmas Donations at the 33rd Ward Office

Steve Berlin,

A number of local residents and businesses have brought gifts to our office, and I wanted to make sure to report them. Most gifts were food stuffs and candy which we make available to public. We also received one cash gift which we immediately returned after realizing the nature of the gift. I've attached pictures of the gifts and included a list detailing who they were received from.

Regarding the cash gift which was returned, it was included in a card with the fruit basket and chocolates. Representatives from Favorite Cafe, located at 3256 W Lawrence Ave, brought the gifts to our office around 11am on 12/22/16. Upon opening the card, I realized it contained a cash gift totalling $200. I contacted our Chief of Staff, Jason Hernandez, who directed me to immediately return the gift to the business. Around 11:45am, I arrived at their establishment and returned the cash to the employee on staff, and informed them our office does not accept cash gifts. 

Please advise if there are any further steps which our office should take regarding any of these gifts. Thank you for your time and your consideration. Please let me know if there is any additional information I can provide.

Gifts received (from left to right in attached picture) :
Chocolates, fruit basket, and cash gift(not pictured) - Favorite Cafe

Assorted nuts and candies - Chicago Jewish Day School

Cookie tin - Community Accounting Services LLC

Baseball - Silver Property Group

Have a good day,

Matt Eisenbart

Staff Assistant

Alderman Deborah Mell - 33rd Ward

3001 W. Irving Park Rd.

